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SUPERVISOR’S MINUTE BOOK 2023
February 20, 2023

The meeting of the Board of Supervisors was call to order at 9:00am by board chairman Doug Sorensen.
Present were Doug Sorensen, Rick Thompson, Heath Hansen, Janell Remsburg, Kent Grabill, Mitch Rydl|,
and John Hansen.

Motion-Thompson Second-Hansen to approve the agenda with the addition of General Discussion. Vote-
all in favor. Tim Wabhlert has contacted Heath regarding non-payment of repair of Jeff Albertsen’s
ground because of plugged tile line after bridge replacement NE of Gray. We need to find in the meeting
minutes if there was discussion about this. Mitch and Janell will check into this.

Kent Grabill & Mitch Rydl — discussion of Roadside Manager/Weed Commissioner FY24 budgets. Weed
Commissioner budget had $50,000 for purchase of a new vehicle, but after discussion with Supervisor’s,
will hold off on that until FY25. Cost of chemicals has increased about 30%.

Motion-Hansen Second-Thompson approved to send the letter to all Compensation Commission
members asking for updated contact information and if they wish to remain on this board.

John Hansen-discussion about asbestos abatement prior to walk-through. The main steam pipe that
runs through dispatch is a big issue. There will have to be an air quality test before courthouse
employees can return to work.

Courthouse walk-through for asbestos abatement with Randy Blohm of Blohm Inspection Environmental
Services Inc.; Doug Sorensen, Rick Thompson, Heath Hansen, John Hansen, Earth Services & Abatement
Des Moines, IA; EPS Environmental Property Solutions Inc. Urbandale, IA; Site Services Inc. Algona, IA;
and Wheeler Contracting Inc. Omaha, NE.

Budget Review will have to be moved to tomorrow’s meeting.

M@eting adjcixj'at 10:53am.
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